
January 7, 2019 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

 The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular scheduled 
meeting on Monday, January 7, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, Golden 
Meadow, LA 70357. 
 
 Those present were: Mayor Joey Bouziga 
    Councilman Ashton Cheramie 
    Councilman Jody Cheramie 
    Councilman Laci Latiolais 
    Councilman Lindberg Lorraine 
    Councilman Willis Toups 
 
 Others attending were Martha Cazaubon, Brittany and Devin Dedon, Richard Greene, 
Salvador Gonzalez, Jr., Jamie Liner, and Chief Reggie Pitre, and John Plaisance. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga instructed everyone to refrain from cell phone use until the meeting is 
adjourned. 
 
 Councilman Willis Toups led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and Councilman 
Jody Cheramie led everyone in prayer. 
 
 Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded 
approving the minutes from the Council meeting held on December 17, 2018.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council no Building Permit Applications were submitted for 
approval. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga requested adding an Occupational License for Rousse’s Supermarket be 
added to the agenda.  No comments or questions were presented in opposition of adding to the 
agenda.  Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
approving the aforesaid to the agenda.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
approving an Occupational Licenses for the transition from Frank’s Supermarket to Rousse’s 
Supermarket.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the Clean-up report as follows: 
 

• Al and Tammy Kibdoaux – 114 Meadow Lane has been cut and cleaned.   
 

Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the Dangerous Building report as follows: 
 

• Richard Greene- 2607 N. Bayou Drive.  Mr. Richard Greene informed the Mayor and 
Council he is in the process of selling the dangerous building and property to Mr. 
Devin Dedon.  Mr. Devin Dedon informed the Council he intends to purchase the 
property provided he can acquire a clear title to the property.  Mr. Dedon stated 
once the property is purchased, he will need approximately two months to complete 
the demolition.  The Council requested Mr. Richard Greene and Mr. Devin Dedon 
attend the next Council meeting scheduled on Tuesday, January 22, 2019 to present 
an update. 
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• Al and Tammy Kibodaux – 114 Meadow Lane – Attorney is in the process of filing an 
affidavit allowing the Town to get reimbursed for the demolition and clean-ups. 

 
Mayor Joey Bouziga presented two project updates as follows: 
 

• Sewer Phase V - Mayor Joey Bouziga stated as discussed in the Public Hearing he had 
two issues which need to be corrected.  Mayor Joey Bouziga stated the Council 
requested J. Wayne Plaisance, Inc. place the contractor LA Contracting Enterprise, 
LLC on notice that a complaint was received from Jesus Felipe Alamilla Romero – 133 
Theriot Street regarding damage to their house during construction and Gerald 
Plaisance – 154 Theriot Street whose waterline was broken on two occasions.  Mayor 
Joey Bouziga stated all other issues that were brought to the Council’s attention 
were resolved.  Mrs. Martha Cazaubon informed the Mayor and Council she would 
follow-up with the J. Wayne Plaisance, Inc. 

• Doucet Street Waterline – Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council the agreement 
with the Lafourche Parish Water District has been executed and we are ready for 
construction.  Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman Willis 
Toups seconded authorizing Mayor Joey Bouziga execute any additional documents 
required for the Doucet Street Waterline.  The Council unanimously approved the 
motion as presented. 

 
Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded 

deferring the remainder of the project report due to the absence of the Town Engineer, John 
Plaisance.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 
deferring the Attorney’s legal report due to the absence of Attorney Bryce Autin.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Chief Reggie Pitre invoice from Lafourche Parish Sheriff’s Office.  Mayor Joey Bouziga stated 
he contacted Sheriff Craig Webre to discuss the invoice for the use of the Zeurcher System, Sheriff 
Craig Webre stated he would be in contract with Golden Meadow after January 1, 2019. 
 
 Chief Reggie Pitre requested the Council declare the 2012 Dodge Charger surplus and be 
placed on the GovDeals auction website.  Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and 
Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded declaring the2012 Dodge Charger surplus and be placed on the 
GovDeals auction website.   The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Chief Reggie Pitre requested surplus equipment be deferred so that he can complete a list of 
items to be declared surplus items.  Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and Councilman 
Jody Cheramie seconded deferring surplus property.  The Council unanimously approved the motion 
as presented. 
 
 Town Engineer John Plaisance entered the meeting as the Mayor and Council considered 
comments and opinions on the performance and implementation of the 2015 Community Sewerage 
Phase V.  Mayor Joey Bouziga presented his two issues which need to be corrected.  Mayor Joey 
Bouziga stated the Council requested J. Wayne Plaisance, Inc. place the contractor LA Contracting 
Enterprise, LLC on notice that a complaint was received from Jesus Felipe Alamilla Romero – 133 
Theriot Street regarding damage to their house during construction and Gerald Plaisance – 154 
Theriot Street whose waterline was broken on two occasions.  Mayor Joey Bouziga stated all other 
issues that were brought to the Council’s attention were resolved.  Mrs. Martha Cazaubon informed 
the Mayor and Council she would follow-up with the J. Wayne Plaisance, Inc.  Engineer John 
Plaisance informed the Mayor and Council the waterline issue at Gerald Plaisance – 154 Theriot 
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 Street had been resolved and LA Contracting Enterprise, LLC was put on notice regarding the issue at 
Jesus Felipe Alamilla Romero – 133 Theriot Street mid December. 
 
 Councilman Ashton Cheramie requested a street light be installed on Picciola Lane.  
Councilman Ashton Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded 
approving the installation of a street light on Picciola Lane.  The Council unanimously approved a 
motion as presented. 
 
Engineer John Plaisance informed the Mayor and Council, J. Wayne Plaisance, Inc. was purchased by 
GIS.  Engineer Plaisance stated the Town should not notice any changes. Town Engineer John 
Plaisance presented the remainder or the project report as follows: 
 

• Sewer Phase IV continues.  LA Contracting Enterprise, LLC is waiting on the correct 
pipe to bore under Ridgewood Blvd.  Besides Ridgewood Blvd., Callais and a few 
small streets. 

• Sewer Phase V was discussed earlier. 
• Sewer Phase VI – an application has been submitted the State of Louisiana Capital 

Outlay Program for matching funding.  As of this time the Town has committed to 
paying $325,000.00.   

• Seawall Phase III – we are working with GOHSEP to begin construction of Seawall 
Phase III-A. 

• Seawall Phase IV – we continue to work with DOTD to prepare a final application for 
funding. 

• North Sewer Treatment Plant Upgrades – documents have been submitted to the 
state for approval. 

• LGAP – an application has been submitted for the replacement of sidewalks between 
Cliff’s Lane and Callais Lane. 

 
Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded 

approving the Delta Regional Authority checking account be closed.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga requested audience comments. 
 
 Councilman Willis Toups asked Chief Reggie Pitre if there was any information on the theft of 
the Golden Meadow welcome sign.  Chief Pitre stated there was evidence that was submitted to the 
crime lab and a reward was offered by Crime Stoppers.  Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion 
and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded approving the purchase of a new sign.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga stated there are kids running the streets at night and would like to see 
the curfew changed from 9:00 P.M. to 8:30 P.M. during daylight savings time.  A brief discussion took 
place.  Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman Ashton Cheramie seconded 
calling for a Public Hearing to discuss the change in curfew on Tuesday, January 22, 2019.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
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With no further business to discuss, Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and 
Councilman Ashton Cheramie seconded adjourning the meeting at 7:33 P.M.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 

_________________________  
        MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
ATTESTED: 
_________________________________  
JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASST. TO THE MAYOR 
 
 
 
 


